

Brantingham Parish Council
Minutes of the meeting held at Brantingham Village Hall
Monday 27 February 2017
At 7.30pm

Those Present

Glenda Greendale – Vice Chairman

James Overington - Treasurer

Richard Shillaker

Richard Powell

Glenn Allgood

Dawn Williamson

Louise Brotherton

Richard Martin

Councillor Richard Meredith

Linda Soulsby – Clerk

Apologies Tina Wyatt and Councillor Pat Smith

Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting

These were accepted as a true record and signed by the chairman.

Item 2 Matters arising and outstanding

Litter Pick – This is due to take place on Saturday 4th March 10 am. Meet in the village hall car park. Richard Shillaker will supply the sacks and litter sticks for those without. Target sites: Dale Road, village to Ionians, Woo Dale corner to Ellerker cross roads. Dawn will collect the filled sacks and bring them to the village hall carpark. ERYC to collect sacks from car park.

Pond: Richard Shillaker is investigating an alternative to using barley straw bales in the pond, as he has been advised that this is a waste of time for the prevention of algal growth. Dawn suggested that barley straw could be put in horse haylage nets. Work party date to be arranged.

Drainage - Water is building up in the ditch in front of the village hall. The ditch has been cleared and has revealed several drainage pipes; some seem blocked. It is also noted that drainage into the ditch on Burrill Lane needs to be improved. Tina has commented that all this could be ERYC responsibility. Richard Martin commented that Ellerker have the same problem. Glenda to discuss with Tina.

Copper Beech at the War Memorial - Tina will speak with Paddy.

Hedge obscuring corner opposite the Outgang and hedge at bottom of Spout Hill – Richard Shillaker has emailed John Hannah but has not had a response. Linda to contact John.

Damaged 30 mph signs Burrill Lane and Dale Road – Linda will contact John Hannah.

Posts on Village Green – Richard Powell is dealing with this.

Posts Burrill Lane - obtain a quote from Cooks. Glenda will check with Tina to see if she is dealing with this. Richard P preferred that ERYC pay for these posts, and it was suggested that Linda contact John Hannah at Highways. It was also mentioned that the posts on the footpath near the church are not safe. These are on Mr Levisons land. We also believe the footpath is due to be resurfaced shortly. Linda will write to Mr Levison.

Demolished Wood Yard Brough Haven- Linda making enquiries to see if ERYC has been notified.

War Memorial structure and cleaning - James has taken photographs of the war memorial and is going to submit a report to the War Memorial Commission. Once this has been sent they will send someone to carry out a survey. once we have the results we will decide what needs to be done and who will do the work. James noted that there is no custodian listed for the Brantingham War Memorial and that a survey had been conducted in May 2014.

Defibrillator Battery on the defibrillator was checked by Louise after the meeting, who also added a mask

Item 3 Finance

Precept 2017/2018 ERYC have received our precept demand for 2017/18 of £7,400. This will be paid in two instalments of £3,700 on 30th April 2017 and £3,700 on 30th September 2017.

ERYC Waste Transfer Renewal 1st April 2017 to 31st March 2018. Linda will complete the form and send to ERYC.

Item 4 Planning applications and policy considerations

Item 5 Planning Permission

Trustees of Brantingham Estates – Erection of two storey extensions to side and rear at 4 Post Office Row. Planning Permission Granted.

Trustees of Brantingham Estates – Erection of a two-storey extension to the rear of 2 & 3 Post Office Row Planning Permission Granted

Item 6 Correspondence

ERYC – Changes to planning applications – Richard Powell has put this information on the Parish website.

Item 7 Account for payment

Item 8 any other business

Richard S mentioned parking on the pavement on Main Street. Glenda commented that there needs to be give and take whilst building work is ongoing.

Glenda comment that one of the finials near the war memorial is broken and it would be nice if this could be repaired, as this is visible, now the hedge has been cut back. This was supported and Glenda will take this forward.

Richard Meredith informed the meeting that the green structure on the roadside opposite Spindlewood is a data logger for use by a gas company.

Apologies from Glenn, Glenda and Louise for the meeting to be held on Monday 3rd April 2017

Date of next meeting

Monday 3rd April 2017

Monday 15th May 2017

Monday 26th June 2017

Monday 31st July 2017

Monday 4th September 2017

Monday 16th October 2017

Monday 4th December 2017